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DORCHESTER DRAMA Newsletter April 2011
I started writing this in April but maybe it’s a May letter! 
The Spring Production,
C’s the Moment, is now behind us.  It would have been good to have had larger audiences on the three nights, but those who came seemed to enjoy the experience – laughing merrily at the jokes.  We made a bit of a loss financially, but that was expected, and was covered by the profit made on A Christmas Carol. 
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By the way, could whoever has Peter’s DVD of his previous production of Clematis please return it to him at a rehearsal (Mondays and Thursdays at The Vic).

Summer Production
Trevor has almost completed his casting of 

The Lark by Jean Anouilh, translated by Christopher Fry – more details next time. The production will be at the Roman Town House behind County Hall on July 7th, 8th and 9th.   
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Now’s the time to make a note in your diary, and start to rustle up support for this outdoor, picnic event.  Let’s try to gather a large audience, as there’s plenty of room there.
After that –

We will hold our Annual General Meeting. The date will be Thursday 21st July at The Vic.
Autumn Production

Terry Pratchett’s Guards! Guards! at the Corn Exchange on November 10th, 11th and 12th, directed by me. More details later.
Other things
The committee thinks it would be good to have more social events for the members, so if you have an idea for something that you are prepared to organise, please let us know.  Trevor’s is offering to host a Bar B-Q in the summer, but more events are welcome – it’s good to socialise.

I have heard from Dee that she is performing  with the New Hardy Players (Tess of the D’Urbervilles):- Corn Exchange Jun 3, Owermoigne Jun 10, Borough Gardens Jun 12, Corfe Castle Jun 19, Bridport Jun 26, Poole Jul 1. Details from Dee on 07749569730 or deethorne@hotmail.co.uk.

And finally

As you know, we lost Angie recently. There were about 100 people at her funeral in Upwey, including 15 from Dorchester Drama, and I know of several other members who wanted to attend but were unable to. Trevor wrote to John on our behalf, and flowers were sent to the service.
Peter Wheeler will be collecting donations in her memory for ‘Marie Curie Cancer Care’ at rehearsals, or you can send to him at 9 Ivel Close, Dorchester, DT1 2TP.
There is a piece about her on the next page.
Next committee meeting – Tues 24th May.
If there’s anything you would like to be included in future newsletters, I am on 01305-772187 or annottaway@aol.com.
Angie Ramsden

Angie and John first joined us in the summer of 2007 and became immediately involved in the outdoor production at The Bull’s Head in Fordington, with Angie taking a part in both Thermal Underwear and The Droitwich Discovery, the two plays that made up our “Alfresco” evening.
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She was involved in every play since then; being excellent as a faded diva in Quartet, the play about retired opera singers; standing like a statue in a flimsy off-the-shoulder garment in the biting cold as a chorus speaker in Antigone at The Roman Town House, without showing the shivering.

She took the part of Helen Kroger, the Russian agent, in the Portland Spy Ring drama, Pack of Lies at The Corn Exchange; and then had a part in each of the plays that made up The Great Coarse Acting Show, showing a real gift for comic timing and dead-pan tomfoolery. Then there was Treasure Island, when she played several characters, most of whom were killed on stage!
Last spring she was in Out of Focus, and then took the part of Portia in Julius Caesar in the summer at The Roman Town House. A prior engagement in Australia for her son’s wedding prevented her being in A Christmas Carol.
She had parts in two of the plays we have just done. She had to miss a few rehearsals for treatment sessions, but always had her script with her to go over her lines. Although it was clear that she was getting weaker, she was determined not to let us down. It is so very sad that she never made it.

But she was not just a very good actress, she was a hard-working all round member of Dorchester Drama. She served on the committee from summer 2007, hosting the meetings as well as many rehearsals at her house. From hiring and driving a van, lugging stuff into and out of the store, organising Front of House when she wasn’t in a play, to producing a picnic to sustain the workers at a set-building session, she was a thoroughly thoughtful, helpful, committed member of our group. She will be much missed.
Ann
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That’s all for now


Ann Ottaway














